
 
INDIAN RIVER COUNTY, FLORIDA 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:   Jason E. Brown, County Administrator 
 
THROUGH:  Richard D. Szpyrka, P.E., Public Works Director 
 
FROM:   James W. Ennis, P.E., Asst. Public Works Director 
 
SUBJECT:  Work Order No. 49 - Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc.  
   Indian River Boulevard Pedestrian and Bicycle Access Improvement Project  
   (IRC-1817) 
 
DATE:   April 22, 2022 
 
 
DESCRIPTION AND CONDITIONS 
 
On April 17, 2018, the Board of County Commissioners approved the Continuing Consulting Engineering 
Service Agreement for Professional Services with Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc.   
 
In March of 2019, the Indian River County Public Works Department applied to the Florida Department 
of Transportation (FDOT) for Small County Outreach Program (SCOP) grant funding to make roadway 
and pedestrian improvements to the Indian River Boulevard Corridor from the 17th Street Bridge south 
to US-1. Staff had determined that this section of roadway lacked adequate interconnected pedestrian 
and bicycle facilities. FDOT approved the addition of the proposed project to the SCOP 5-year funding 
plan.   
 
The purpose of Work Order No. 49 is to provide geotechnical, sidewalk, drainage and roadway design 
and permitting services for the proposed roadway & pedestrian improvements to be made to the Indian 
River Boulevard Corridor from the 17th Street Bridge south to US-1. The improvements include five-foot 
bike lanes, design and installation of missing sidewalk segments to provide pedestrian continuity, milling 
and resurfacing of Indian River Boulevard, pedestrian signalization and ADA improvements. These design 
plans are necessary to meet the project schedule and help ensure that SCOP grant funds are still 
obtainable to pay for a portion of the construction of this project in FY 2024.   
 
Work Order No. 49 is for a total lump sum amount of $268,780. 
 
FUNDING  
 
Funding in the amount of $268,780 for Work Order No. 49 is available in Account No. 10921441-066510-
21021/Secondary Roads/IR Blvd Ped & Bike Access. 
 

Account Name Account Number Amount 
Secondary Roads/IR Blvd Ped & Bike Access 10921441-066510-21021 $268,780 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends approval of Work Order No. 49 to Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc., authorizing the 
professional services as outlined in the Scope of Services and requests the Board authorize the Chairman  

CONSENT 
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to execute Work Order No. 49 on their behalf for a lump sum amount of $268,780. 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Kimley-Horn Work Order 49 
 
 
AGENDA ITEM FOR MAY 10, 2022 
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